Hellenic Ministry of Environment and Energy

Answers to Questionnaire on human rights to safe drinking water and sanitation:
Question 1
Regarding water services, in May 2017, a JMD titled “Approval of general rules for costing and pricing of water services. Methodology of cost recovery of water services in its various types” was issued. The JMD provides a regulatory framework for the costing a pricing of water services and introduces the environmental and water resource cost, according to the provisions of Directive 2000/60/EC. 
Regarding wastewater treatment, there has been progress in Greece during the last decade, as wastewater is managed appropriately, according to the provisions of Directive 91/271/EEC, and the population has access to appropriate sanitation. Wastewater is, in most cases, collected via collecting systems and treated in wastewater treatment plants and there are some cases where individual systems are used. Efforts are made and the country has made progress during the last years to complete collecting systems and wastewater treatment facilities, especially in smaller settlements.

Question 2
It should be noted that in Greece there is no gender discrimination or inequalities regarding access to water or access to sanitation.

Question 3
As regards sanitation, during the last years efforts are made to complete collecting systems and treatment infrastructure for smaller agglomerations. It must be noted that in all cases, until the completion of the collecting systems and treatment plants, population is served by individual appropriate systems for the treatment of wastewater. The completion of all remaining infrastructure is in progress, utilizing the resources of the co-funded Operational Programs. A National Operational Plan for Wastewater Treatment in Greece was elaborated for smaller agglomerations aiming to accelerate the completion of the projects and further utilize co-funding. 

Question 4
The new legislation (see Q1) provides general rules for water costing and pricing all water providers in Greece. The new legislation on water costing and pricing of water providers will improve the sector’s transparency and accountability. The legislation includes the provision of lower prices for people that are characterized as being in “vulnerable Condition” according to Law 4019/2013.
Questions 7 and 8
It must be noted that the Department of Control and Design of Wastewater Treatment of the Ministry of Environment and Energy is responsible for the monitoring and control of the implementation of Directive 91/271/EEC, for the agglomerations with equivalent population greater than 2.000 p.e. that fall under the provisions of the Directive. However, there is certainty that the competent authorities in the case of migrants, refugees and other groups, apply all the necessary measures for the hygiene of people such as individual systems, chemical toilets, etc.
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